## MINISTERS AND CHURCHES.

Rev. H. C. and Mrs. Archer spent Christmas at Moncton with Mrs. Archer's sister, Mrs. A. G. Good. Brother Archer preached at both services on Christmas for Pastor S. A. Baker. The people were much pleased and helped by Brother Archer's good sermons.

Sister M. Ell Slipp says: I am having precious victory in my own soul, and am daily seeking to know better my Saviour and my God. "When thou saidst unto me, seek ye my face; my heart said unto thee, Thy face Lord will I seek." I find it sweet to wait upon the Lord.

Rev. I. F. and Mrs. Keirstead report that they were bountifully remembered by many of their friends on Christmas. They sow plentifully and should reap plentifully in fulfilment of the promise.

The editor and Mrs. Baker wish to thank their many friends scattered abroad for kind remembrances and good wishes.

Rev. H. S. and Mrs. Mullen remained at Perth a week after the close of the quar terly meeting with Rev. W. W. Howe. Several were converted; others were reclaimed during the meetings. Brother Howe baptized four persons and six united with the church. Brother Mullen says the work on the Meductic Circuit is going well, and souls are being blessed, and he is anticipating a revival.

The Royalton Church is now enjoying probably the largest revival ever known there. A considerable number have been baptized and more expected. A full report will be given in the next Highway.

Rev. I. F. and Mrs. Keirstead have moved into the new parsonage at Royalton and opened it with a donation gathering.

Rev. P. J. Trafton will assist (D. V.) in special revival services at Moncton, beginning January & th.

Brother H. S. Dow says our meetings are good and well attended. He has been preaching at Perth as he had opportunity.

Brother Stillman Mullen is attending school at Fort Fairfield and is progressing well.

Brother Ray Hagerman spent Christmas at Millville. We presume he supplied for Brother Archer in his absence.

Rev. L. T. Sabine and family wish to thank the many friends on their field for their kind remembrance of them at Christmas time.

The quarterly meeting of District No. 3 will convene with the Church at Seal Cove, Grand Manan, March 2-5.

Brother F. W. Foster, the Farmer Evangelist, held a series of meetings at Hartland, Maine. About 40 persons were at the altar. He is now in meetings at Houlton, Maine.

### FAMILY REUNION.

The home of Rev. P. J. Trafton, pastor of the Reformed Baptist Church, will be the scene of a very pleasant family reunion Sunday. In addition to the family there will be present the parents of the pastor, Rev. A. H. and Mrs. Trafton, aged 82 and 76 respectively. Others will include Mrs. Alvin Perry and daughters, of Port Maitland, N. S., F. D. Foley and family of St. John, and Mr. M. S. Trafton, of Los Angeles, Cal.—Fredericton Mail.

#### PERSONALS

Mrs. Martha Hagerman, of Fredericton, is seriously ill at the home of her daughter, Mrs. Edward Appleby, at Millville.

Mrs. Herbert Brawn, of Millville, who has been in poor health for some time, is now confined to her bed. God has wonderfully sustained our sister during this long illness.

Sister Frizzle, of Truro, N. S., says: 1 always enjoy reading the letters in the Highway and sometimes feel it is almost as easy to win the heathen as to reach the heart of our own people.

Much pleased to hear from Sister P. A. Thornton, formerly of Hartland. She is no win Everett, Mass., with Brother and Sister Bent. Among other good things she says: When the Highway comes I go through every page. I have very good health. Praise the Lord for it. My anchor holds good in the storms and testings of this old world. 'I am free, gloriously free. No longer by sin I am bound."

We are delighted to have a nice letter from Sister I. W. Marsten, formerly of Meductic, whose good home always had a cheerful welcome for the holiness preachers, as well as all lovers of good. Sister Marsten has recently visited her daughter, Mrs. G. B. MacDonald, at Halifax, N. S., and is now with her daughter, Mrs. Monroe, at 66 Queen St., St. John. Sister Marsten and Mrs. Monroe are planning to spend the coming summer at Beulah Camp Ground.

Sister Mrs. Adelia Tracy has returned to San Diego, Calif., from Burns, Ore. She is not enjoying very good health and feels the California atmosphere agrees with her better than that of Oregon. She has been visiting her son, Rev. Leighton Tracy, of Burns, Oregon.

Brother E. R. Russell says: Enclosed you will find my renewal for the Highway. I am thanking God for redeeming me from the hands of the enemy. He has brought me out and placed me on the solid rock Christ Jesus. "And he filleth the hungry soul with goodness."

Brother Judson Burpee says: Truly the Highway is a blessing to all who read it. I read mine and then pass it along to others who love to read it.

Brother Russell Brown, of the Mount Allison University, spent Christmas at home at Lower Brighton. His sister, Miss Rhena Brown, who is teaching at Norton, accompanied him.

Sister J. D. Patton writes: We are well and rejoicing in Jesus, and find him a wonderful Saviour from sin, so glad we know him as our personal Saviour and Redeemer and he meets our every need. Praise him forever. We always enjoy reading the Highway and trust that it may have a wider circulation than ever before.

Brother Eugene Wilcox says: We are quite well and have God's blessing upon us.

Sister G. H. Colwell, of Vancouver, B. C., formerly of St. John, has been seriously ill, having undergone a surgical operation. Brother Colwell and family are now hopeful of her recovery.

Brother P. L. Cosman has been doing good work at Canaan Forks and vicinity and incidentally obtained renewals and new subscribers for the Highway. We appreciate Brother Cosman's help in this work.

We received a very excellent letter from Sister Essie Brown, formerly of Upper Woodstock, but now an invalid at the home of her daughter at Cabino, Quebec. It is blessed to find these dear sufferers who can look up and say, "These light afflictions which are but for a moment," in anticipation of an eternal weight of glory. Sister Brown is known to many Highway readers.

We are delighted with a splendid letter from our dear brother, William J. Benson, the last remaining one of four deacons who were appointed at the organization of the Seal Cove Church, Grand Manan, Brother James Benson, E. Prebble Green and Colin B. Harvey being the others.

Brother F. H. Lock will spend Sunday (January 1st) at Westchester.

Brother Wm. T. Harvey writes: Enclosed you will find my renewal subscription for that clean little sheet, The King's Highway, so close in touch with the word of God. I am receiving it regularly; only wish it was larger.

Christmas entertainment went off fine at Fredericton Sunday School. Credit is largely due to our diligent sister, Mrs. L. A. Morrell.

Pastor P. J. Trafton received his annual Christmas turkey. It weighed 10½ lbs. It came from Brother Robert McCrea, of Perth. Brother Trafton in an account in another item, reveals the fate of this fine bird. Only 15 persons were present.

Brother George Rogers spent Christmas at his home at Benton.

Sister Luella Brown spent Christmas with her brother in Boston, Mass.

Brother Robert Barr has been quite poorly of late.

# THE KING'S HIGHWAY SUPPLE-MENTARY FUND.

The state of the s
Previously acknowledged\$105.50
Mrs. P. A. Thornton 2.50
Mr. and Mrs. J. C. Bent 3.25
Mrs. A. A. Tracy 5.00
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Wolver-
ton 5.00
Mr. Russell N. Brown 10.00
Wm. J. Benson
Mrs. Venning Keirstead 1.50
Mr. and Mrs. J. D. Patton 5.00
Rev. L. T. Sabine 2.75
S. A. BAKER, Treas.

## MISSIONARY FUND

CO. AND STREET WASHINGTON TO BE AND THE STREET OF THE STRE
Mrs. P. A. Thornton\$2.50
Mrs. Henry Benson's S. S. Class,
Misses Elsie Benson, Gracie Wil-
son, Edith Joyce, Elizabeth Sco-
field, Thelma Stuart, Carrie Wil-
cox, Violet Greene, Louise Inger-
soll, Esther Ingersoll and Lydia
Benson, for Sterritt Sisters' salary 5.00
Wood Island Missionary Society, na-
tive worker 60.00
Mary Mullen 5.00
John J. and Mrs. Hayes, native

S. A. BAKER, Treas.